
 

February 6, 2020 

Dear Councillor, 

We were pleased to see a discussion on implementing a Living Wage for municipal and Hamilton Public Library 

employees will be coming back on Friday, February 7th during GIC budget deliberations.  

As you know, the Hamilton Roundtable for Poverty Reduction, Social Planning Council, Workforce Planning Hamilton 

and Hamilton & District Labour Council have been advocating for Living Wage in Hamilton since 2011 (and in some 

cases, even earlier).  Together, with provincial partners, we helped lead the development of Ontario's Living Wage 

movement -which now counts more than 30 communities across Ontario.  More than 300 employers have signed up and 

committed to implementing living wage within their organizations. You can read some of their testimonials on the Ontario 

Living Wage website.  

Last year's decision to increase wages of municipal crossing guards to the previous 

living wage rate of $15.45 was appreciated; Hamilton's current living wage rate of 

$16.45 was calculated and released in November, 2019 through the local leadership of 

SPRC and in conjunction with the Ontario Living Wage Network's framework that 

includes Stats Canada data and other relevant measures.  We looked at the costs of 

food, rental housing, transportation and other essential costs for Hamilton 

families.  Living Wage is a local, evidence-based approach to setting wages based on 

local family costs.  

Raising wages for the lowest paid workers in our community is not only the right thing to do, but by helping to end 

working poverty, significant economic benefits will accrue.  When the provincial government raised minimum wage in 

January 2018, Ontario saw an increase in employment... More employees had money to spend on goods and services, this 

in turn helped drive economic growth.  

Recently the City of Kingston signed on as Ontario's 4th certified Living Wage municipality.  Smaller Ontario 

municipalities including Huron County, North Perth and the City of Cambridge have already committed to implementing 

living wage for municipal employers.  If Hamilton were to make a similar commitment, the municipality would become 

the largest in Ontario to become a certified Living Wage employer. It would send a strong message to our employees, the 

community and the province that our City is committed to ending working poverty.  

We urge you to continue Hamilton's progress. Let’s make Hamilton a Living Wage community in 2020. 

Warmest regards, 

 

 

 

Tom Cooper 

Director, Hamilton Roundtable for Poverty Reduction  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ontariolivingwage.ca_become-5Fa-5Fliving-5Fwage-5Femployer&d=DwMFaQ&c=KjisrLs2D0AXJmZjByAnZA&r=0w4VdpYSSwfZYHsUnHyILdhcuXGVb240-KK1_h_h7Ik&m=70GkjtM56r6YNdBOgRfgwY8oWU7uE8ddGUmlvQNXPko&s=0yoT8ZUZQg21iwmisk4BlA6BGNxC0dOxnKiB1wkcXF0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ontariolivingwage.ca_become-5Fa-5Fliving-5Fwage-5Femployer&d=DwMFaQ&c=KjisrLs2D0AXJmZjByAnZA&r=0w4VdpYSSwfZYHsUnHyILdhcuXGVb240-KK1_h_h7Ik&m=70GkjtM56r6YNdBOgRfgwY8oWU7uE8ddGUmlvQNXPko&s=0yoT8ZUZQg21iwmisk4BlA6BGNxC0dOxnKiB1wkcXF0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.theglobeandmail.com_business_economy_jobs_article-2Dontario-2Dunemployment-2Drate-2Dhits-2D18-2Dyear-2Dlow-2Dsix-2Dmonths-2Dafter-2Dminimum_&d=DwMFaQ&c=KjisrLs2D0AXJmZjByAnZA&r=0w4VdpYSSwfZYHsUnHyILdhcuXGVb240-KK1_h_h7Ik&m=70GkjtM56r6YNdBOgRfgwY8oWU7uE8ddGUmlvQNXPko&s=Pdh6wPX9rCDy6S9TKKvHgYiZ7IRmDz4wd5gBSVEkY5o&e=
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.clintonnewsrecord.com_news_local-2Dnews_huron-2Dcounty-2Dcertified-2Das-2Dthird-2Dliving-2Dwage-2Dmunicipality-2Demployer-2Din-2Dontario&d=DwMFaQ&c=KjisrLs2D0AXJmZjByAnZA&r=0w4VdpYSSwfZYHsUnHyILdhcuXGVb240-KK1_h_h7Ik&m=70GkjtM56r6YNdBOgRfgwY8oWU7uE8ddGUmlvQNXPko&s=aB23x5E1kASJyLNf5EmzdnRULu9qGEfYQ_pDAF6W3Ls&e=
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https://www.therecord.com/news-story/6122852-cambridge-becomes-first-in-ontario-to-endorse-living-wage-policy/

